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This leaflet explains what happens when Social Services call a special meeting which can be called an Issues of Concern meeting or a PLO. 

We can give help and advice during this process. 

For this meeting free legal aid is available to parents and those with Parental Responsibility. 
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WHY IS THE MEETING CALLED 
Social Services can call a meeting of this sort when they are concerned about a child’s welfare. Social Services can be involved in many ways and our leaflet “Social Services & Your Children” explains how Social Services can become involved with children. 

The Issues of Concern meeting is called when Social Services are so worried about your children that they are considering starting a Court case. 

THE FORMAL LETTER 
You will be sent a formal letter telling you that a meeting is going to take place and telling you to take the letter to a Solicitor. The Solicitor needs this letter so that you can get legal aid. More importantly, the Solicitor needs the letter to understand why Social Services are calling this meeting. 

WHERE WILL THE MEETING BE AND WHO WILL BE THERE 
The meeting will usually be at a Social Services office. Sometimes the time and date will not be convenient for your Solicitor. It may be that your Solicitor has another urgent matter or we may simply be given too little notice. Sometimes we have to tell Social Services that the meeting cannot go ahead on the original date. It is very important that parents are represented by a properly qualified person who knows about their case. This is an important meeting and it is important that you have proper representation. 
Your Solicitor needs to be at the meeting. All parents can attend at these meetings. Sometimes both parents can have the same Solicitor if they want this. Sometimes it is right for them to have separate Solicitors. If there are grandparents or other members of the family with Parental Responsibility (e.g. under a Child Arrangements Order) then they will be entitled to attend. Sometimes other members of the family are invited to attend but usually they cannot be at the meeting unless the parents agree. 

The Local Authority Social Worker should be at the meeting together with a Manager and a Solicitor from the Local Authority Legal Department. 

WHAT HAPPENS AT THE MEETING 
Usually the Social Worker will explain what has happened recently. You will get a chance to say what has happened. We can speak for you or you can speak if you want to. It is important that everybody has a chance to speak at the meeting. Social Services will then consider the matter and usually the Manager will tell us what they intend to do. 
THE MEETING CANNOT PLACE YOUR CHILDREN INTO CARE 
Although this is a formal meeting it has no power to put your children in care. This can only be done by a Court or for limited periods under Police Protection. 

POSSIBLE OUTCOMES FROM THE MEETING 
If Social Services are still very concerned and think the case should go to Court then they will tell us. You will then receive papers and the case will later go to Court. We will give you further advice about this. 

You may be asked to enter into a Written Agreement promising to do various things. It is important that you only sign an Agreement which you agree to and which you are willing to keep to. If you do not keep to the Agreement it will look bad for you. Further this can be considered by the Court if the case later goes to Court. So it is important that you do not sign any Agreement unless you are willing to go along with it and you are able to go along with it. 

If an agreement is made then the meeting is sometimes put off to a later date. At the later meeting Social Services will consider whether they feel you have worked with them under the agreement and whether things are now better. 

Sometimes an Agreement can be reached and no further meeting is needed. 

WHAT HAPPENS AFTER THE MEETING 
Social Services may decide that they need to take the case to Court. If an agreement is reached then there may be a further meeting. 

HOW DOES THIS FIT IN WITH THE CHILD PROTECTION REGISTER 
This meeting is separate from the Child Protection Conference and registration of children on the Child Protection Register. So there may be separate Child Protection Conferences and Core Group meetings. These will continue as before. 

OUR SERVICES 
GWBHarthills are able to advise and assist you during this matter. For this particular meeting automatic legal aid is available.  We have specialised Solicitors who have a lot of experience of these sorts of matters. These are important meetings and we do our best to ensure that you have proper representation at the meetings.
